Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 7th March 2017
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Jackie Hattingh


Mrs Margaret David


Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mr Eric Hoole

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr David Edlin

Cllr Geraint Hopkins


Mr Grahame Day


Mr Derek Price

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2
Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest
3
Apologies

None
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 7th February 2017
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 5II
Responses had been received from Powys County Council and the Brecon Beacons National Park.  GH reported that the funding from PCC had been reviewed and confirmed and that this had provided security for the post of Rights of Way Officer.  This means that the Definitive Map Modification Order will now be determined.
II
Item 5III
Vouchers for the winner of the logo competition had been purchased and were passed to CH.  CH reported that she will produce an article for the Brecon & Radnor Express.
III
Item 5V
AJ reported that as well as the offer of a meeting from Adrian Humpage in relation to the LDP response, an offer of a meeting had also been received from Peter Morris (Professional Lead – Planning Policy).  It was agreed that a meeting would be helpful, as it would be possible to discuss the procedural error that had led to the loss of the LDP response and also to establish their views on the alternative sites.  AJ agreed to arrange the meeting to include DE and possibly GD and AJ depending on availability.  AJ queried whether it was necessary to establish the local views on the other alternative sites in Three Cocks (as had been done with the Tramway Cottage/Glasbury School site).  DE suggested that as some of the sites had been part of the initial submission, that these views had already been received, but he would check the previous paperwork.  It was queried whether a further response needed to go to reiterate the confirmation that the Community Council wished to speak at the Inspectors hearing.
Action: AJ to arrange meeting

DE to check previous consultation

Clerk to reiterate the confirmation of wish to speak at the hearing

IV
Item 5VI
RJ provided an update on the toilet refurbishments in Glasbury.  The electrics have been done and new glazing will be going in shortly.  Once the weather improves the toilets will be re-decorated, but a problem with the male facilities is causing some concern. 
V
Item 7(i)
The Clerk confirmed that the response had been sent for the Rights of Way Improvement Plan.
VI
Item 7(ii)
GH provided an update on the Electoral Review.  The review will start in 2017 with a view to the report, following consultation, being produced in 2021 and implemented in 2022.  What is intended is that all areas will be provided with equitable coverage by population with the average elector for each County Councillor being 1:1616.  It is proposed that there will be 66 County Councillors instead of the current 73 and that boundaries could be altered to provide the Councillor areas.  This work will not affect the Community Council areas.

VII
Item 7(iii)
The Clerk confirmed that the response to the Town & Community Survey had been sent.
VIII
Item 11(i)
The Clerk requested clarification on which road required a new road sign.  MD agreed to send photo

Action: MD to send photo of required location

5
Planning Matters
None

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
National Plant Monitoring Scheme
This item was received and it was agreed to place it on the noticeboards.
(ii)
Playground Inspections
This item was received
(iii)
Jo Cox Memorial
This item was received and discussed.  It was agreed that the Community Council would not be seeking to organise a memorial street party.  
Action: AJ to feed back to James Protheroe

7
County Councillors Report 
GH reported that the Council Tax increase had been set at 3.9%.  The Police precept had gone up by 6.9% and this now resulted in the Council Tax for a Band D property being £1324.  Powys County Council had been able to keep the increase at a lower level because of a Rural Authority Grant of £1million, received from the Welsh Government.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
This item was covered under item 4II above.
9
Wye & Usk Foundation
It was agreed by all that the presentation from the Wye & Usk Foundation had been very interesting and informative.  AJ suggested that should a properly constituted group be interested in assisting with the work to help remove Himalayan Balsam, that the Community Council might be minded to support this.  He also suggested that he could speak to people from the community to see if he can identify people who might be interested in volunteering for this work, this was agreed.
Action: AJ to identify potential volunteers to help with clearing Himalayan Balsam.
10
Community Council Elections

The Clerk gave an outline of the process for the local Community Council elections.  Nomination packs were distributed and these will need to be returned to the Clerk.  Due to the election timetable, the AGM and meeting in May will need to be moved to the following week, 9th May.
11
Financial Matters

(i)
The Clerks salary of £200 and expenses of £30 were agreed.  The expenses were for the prize for the logo competition.
12
Any Other Business

(i)
EH reported that there had been problems for local residents accessing housing on the Gwernyfed High School site on a recent weekend, as there had been a rugby match and a function in the dining hall at the same time.  This had resulted in cars accessing and egressing at the same time and blocking the lane to the rear of the school.  AJ reported that in the longer term this issue will be removed with the new developments at the school.  However, in the meantime AJ and GH will take this to Governors to ask if the front of the school could be used for parking for those using the dining hall.
Action: AJ and GH to take this matter to the Governors 

(ii)
EH reported that a large quantity of rubbish had been dumped at the rear of the bungalows in Three Cocks.  GH reported that he had raised this with Housing who were looking into the matter.
(iii)
EH reported that the collapse of the safe route to school/cycle route had still not been addressed, GH reported that he had also followed up on this matter but it was with the Schools Service as it is their land.
(iv)
RJ queried how not collecting waste on a Monday could save money, when the same routes were driven and the same quantity of waste collected.  GH responded that it related to payments for working on Bank Holidays which predominantly fall on Mondays.
(v)
GD reported that fibre had now been installed up to Ffynnongynydd Hill to improve internet connection.
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